
September 2021                           WHAT’S  INSIDE                              Vol. LI No. 7 

Page No. 
   2. From the Pastor 4.  Adult Ed. Schedule 5.  Healing & Reconciliation 7.  Children’s Christian Ed. 
       Session News      September Lectionary      Financial update 8.  Youth News 
   3. Worship & Music      Women’s Bible Study      Trustees News 9.  Family News  
       Bell Choirs      Memory Verse 6.  Mission News      Women’s Circles 
          Kenya Students      Church Office Hours 
    

    In person in the Sanctuary  9:30 Sunday mornings 

                    OR watch us live-streamed at:    

 ZOOM  https://zoom.us/j/200521841     Password  -   worship  

       or  Facebook   https://www.facebook.com/Websterpres/    

            Or you can watch us later at your leisure using:   . 

                     Facebook   https://www.facebook.com/Websterpres/        

                     or  YouTube  https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCzM5-thYxua2HQSPF6P71wA 
 

 

 

ADULT CHRISTAN EDUCATION 

Welcome back to in-person “Learning for a Lifetime” each Sunday morning following the worship service!  A 
variety of classes will be offered ranging from Bible studies to discussion of contemporary topics, all with the 
purpose of helping us grow spiritually and in discipleship. 

Throughout this year, we will have multiple opportunities to explore the meaning of Christian 
Ethics which, as spoken to us by the Word of God, teaches us how to live a life pleasing to 
Him.  We will discuss how we are called to respond to social, justice, and environmental 
issues affecting our church, our community and our world. 

On Sunday, September 12th, we will welcome guest speaker Dr. Elizabeth Gerhardt, 
Professor of Theology and Social Ethics at Northeastern Seminary in Rochester.  She is a 
sought-after speaker and lectures across the United States.  Dr. Gerhardt’s research 
interests focus on the application of the theology of the cross to contemporary global justice 
issues and church response. 

Please help us show our hospitality to Dr. Gerhardt by joining us in the Sanctuary at 10:45 for her presentation.  
Those at home may view and listen on Zoom or Facebook. 

See the entire September Adult Education schedule listed on page 4. 

                                    Online Streaming Upgrades 

WPC is upgrading the equipment that is used for presenting our Sunday Worship service online.  
This includes a new computer system, a new camera, and new video & audio production 
software.  It is set up on a new desk in the back of the Sanctuary next to the sound system.  The 
Worship & Music Committee has been working on this upgrade for most of 2021, and the new 
system is going through configuration and testing now.  It will be a significant improvement in 

quality and we expect to have it ready for use very soon.  For an example of the difference between the current 
and the new system, check out this temporary page on our website:  websterpres.org/streaming-upgrade 

 

https://zoom.us/j/200521841
https://www.facebook.com/Websterpres/
https://www.facebook.com/Websterpres/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCzM5-thYxua2HQSPF6P71wA
https://www.websterpres.org/streaming-upgrade/


To my Sisters and Brothers in Christ, 

Experience has taught me that many churchgoers prefer pastors who speak only of the 
Jesus who says, “Come unto me all you carrying heavy burdens and I will give you rest.”  
Or the Jesus who says, “Peace I leave with you; my peace I give you.  I do not give to you 
as the world gives.  Do not let your hearts be troubled and do not be afraid.” 

It is said that the work of pastors is to “comfort the disturbed and disturb the comfortable.”  If, however, pastors 
choose only the role of comforter, we would not be following the model Jesus set for us.  Jesus modeled being 
both the comforter and the disturber. 

Jesus challenged our relationship to “the patterns of the world;” he rejected some of the world’s patterns.  What 
first comes to my mind is Jesus in the temple saying, “Take these things away; do not make my Father’s house 
a house of trade.” 

This brings to my mind a conversation I started several months ago about “socially responsible investing.”  A 
conversation that now seems far more challenging for the church than I anticipated.  A conversation now 
waiting upon a consideration of the “core values” of the church. 

There is a familiar song with the lyric, “You will know they are Christians by their love.”  The message of the 
song bases itself on the 35th verse of the 13th chapter of the Gospel of John. 

I’m certain you are all aware that the North American Christian Church is shrinking.  Our church is shrinking as 
well.  It would be easy for us to say that we are part of a trend and simply do nothing.  Jesus, however, asks in 
the Gospel of Luke, “Why do you not analyze this present time?”   My analysis is partly this: We have signed 
onto the patterns of the world, and those patterns are not [actually have never been] compatible with the love 
needed at this present time.  Those patterns are not the spirituality our neighbors or the world is looking for. 

I’ve begun to ask church members, “What will we do so this church exists in perpetuity?”  Can we discover 
within ourselves the same spiritual depth as John the Baptist and be a voice crying out in the wilderness?  Can 
we make the all-inclusive love of God figure boldly in our public witness? 

My prayer and my hope is that I can meet Jesus one day and say, “Yes, I’ve been a witness to your love.”  I 
pray and hope the same for each of you. 
Your Brother in Christ 

Pastor Phil 

SESSION  NEWS 

At the June meeting Session passed a motion entitled: Christian Environmental 
Ethics Renewable Energy Statement.  You can read the motion on the church 
Website: https://www.websterpres.org/about-us/.  Session asked the Trustees to 
review the Community Solar Program sponsored by the Rochester Area Interfaith Climate Action (RAICA) 
group to determine if this program would be an acceptable way to begin moving the church to participation in 
community solar.  The Trustees reviewed the program and have enrolled the church in the program.  As a 
result, WPC will be on a waiting list for a solar farm to be built sometime later in 2021 or 2022.  We will 
continue to receive most of our electric supply from RG&E.  A portion of our electric supply in the future will 
come from community solar.  The church will receive a 10% reduction in the cost for the portion of its electric 
bill that comes from solar thanks to an incentive program offered by the New York State Energy Research and 
Development Agency resulting in what we expect to be over a $300 annual reduction in our total electric bill.   

Individual home owners are eligible to join this program as well.  You may find more information about RAICA’s 
community solar program at:   https://www.raica.net/. 

Tony Hubbard, Clerk of Session 

*        *        *        *        *        *        * 
Green Tip:  The latest IPCC report states that we have already locked in higher temperatures for 
our future, and only fast, drastic cuts to burning fossil fuels could stabilize rising temperatures. 
Individual actions are important, but shouldn’t replace efforts to pressure governments 
and corporations to act.  We need to set aside more energy and creativity to change laws and policies. 

https://www.websterpres.org/about-us/
https://www.raica.net/.%0d


Come Worship the Lord in Person!  
September is our coming-together month for worship.  We hope 
the summer has been wonderful for everyone.   Now is the time to 
unite in person (if you are able) to worship and praise our Lord and 
Savior Jesus Christ.    

The Choir is Back September 12!   And looking forward to you joining! 
Lee Ann Daigle has a wonderful group of returning and new choir members beginning in 
September, and there is a spot for you!  All fully vaccinated singers are welcome to join the 
Chancel Choir.  The choir sings a wide variety of musical styles in order to help lead our WPC 
family in meaningful worship.   Beginning on September 12th, rehearsals will be held from 
8:00-9:00 a.m. in the Sanctuary, and the choir will then participate in the 9:30 worship service.  
If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to contact Lee Ann.  Her  phone number 
and/or email are available through the church office.  We hope you will consider joining us! 

New Streaming System Going Live Soon!   
Be sure to check out the update article by Jay Petrino on page 1.   

Guess Who is Coming to the Pulpit! 
As you know, Pastor Phil has been enjoying some much needed and deserved time away.  While we miss him 
and his challenging and spiritual messages, it is an opportunity to hear new voices as well.  We hope you were 
challenged and uplifted by Rev. Michael Fry (Rev. Mike) and Rev Dr. Gail Ricciuti this past month, and we will 
be blessed to have Rev. Anne Waasdorp  with us on September 5th. 

Call for Special Music Contributors! 
WPC is blessed with many musically talented people.  Please consider sharing your musical gifts.  Call Lee 
Ann to schedule a Sunday – Cell:   899-0120 

Liturgists Needed! 
The Liturgist role in our worship service is even more meaningful thanks to Pastor Phil’s guidance.  This is a 
great time to help make our Sunday service increasingly worshipful for the congregation through your service 
as a Liturgist.  Please call Bob Blakey (317-7523) to volunteer. 

Favorite Hymns and Praise Songs! 
We want your Top 40 hymns and praise songs!  If you aren’t hearing yours, you need to send us your list of 
favorites by leaving your choice in the offering plate or the office, or by calling Lee Ann or any of the Music and 
Worship team listed below.   

We Need Your Feedback! 
If you have questions, comments, praises, and concerns about the worship service, please let the Music and 
Worship team know.  Leave comments in the office, the offering plate, or call any of the Music and Worship 
Team – Jackie Anderson, Bob Blakey, Lee Ann Daigle, Todd Fargo, Alissa Maier, Beth Petrino, Sally Turner 

 
Bell Choir Information 

Our bell choir program may look very different this year from past years. We will definitely 
have one bell choir for worship music offerings.  

Alleluia Bells:  This choir rings in worship about once a month when possible. Rehearsals 
are Thursdays, 6:00 to 7:00 (7:30) pm.  There is an opening in this choir.  The ability to read 
music helps.  The choir is made up of adults and high school teens. 

Glory Bells:  This choir is made up of ringers from our church and other churches, and rings at senior 
facilities.  At the moment we don’t have venues at which to play because of COVID. I am looking for 
possibilities for presenting a program.  If anyone has ideas, I would welcome them!  Glory Bells rehearses 
Thursday mornings from 9:15 to 10:30 am.  Anyone interested in being involved with this choir, contact me. 

Praise Ringers is a teen choir.  At the moment I don’t know of youth available to make up a choir.  Please 
contact me if you have a youth interested in playing in a bell choir.  This choir will start up if there is interest. 

A Chime Program for young children will be  part of the Christian Ed program.  All children are welcome.   

Bell Program contact person:  Jackie Anderson e-mail: jktanderson42@gmail.com  Cell Phone: 585-703-2381  
Home Phone: 585-265-9054

mailto:jktanderson42@gmail.com


Note:  All Adult Education sessions are scheduled 
for Sunday mornings at 10:45 a.m. 

September 12  -  Sanctuary & Zoom  

Christian Theology and Social Ethics 

Guest speaker, Dr. Elizabeth Gerhardt, Professor 
of Theology and Social Ethics at Northeastern 
Seminary in Rochester.  See the Pathway article on 
page 1. 

September 19  -  Sanctuary & Zoom  

Announcing New Kenya Mission Fund  

See article in Mission News on page 6. 

September 26  -  Room 9/10 

Creation Care DVD Series 

 “How Do We Think Biblically and Theologically 
About Creation?” will be presented Sept. 26th with a 
DVD by father and son team, Douglas & Jonathan 
Moo.  This is from a DVD series on Creation Care. 
We all know God’s creation is in trouble.  What is 
unique about Christian creation care compared with 
other approaches to environmental issues?  Come 
hear what these university professors and followers 
of Jesus Christ have to say to us as they expound a 
comprehensive Biblical theology of creation care. 

 
 

September Lectionary  

Readings 
 

September 5 

Old Testament Isaiah 35:4-7a 
Psalm  Psalm 146 
New Testament: James 2:1-17 
Gospel    Mark 7:24-37 

September 12 

Old Testament Isaiah 50:4-9a 
Psalm  Psalm 116:1-9 
New Testament James 3:1-12 
Gospel    Mark 8:27-38 

September 19 

Old Testament Jeremiah 11:18-20 
Psalm  Psalm 54 
New Testament James 3:13 – 4:3 
Gospel   Mark 9:30-37 

September 26 

Old Testament Numbers 11:4-6, 10-16 
Psalm  Psalm 19:7-14 
New Testament James 5:13-20 
Gospel    Mark 9:38-50 

 
 

WWOOMMEENN’’SS    BBIIBBLLEE    SSTTUUDDYY  
 

 

WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDY will resume IN PERSON 
September 14th!  (Zoom will usually be provided.)  
Sing your praises in the Chapel at 9:30 followed by 
study and discussion in Rooms 9/10, concluding 
with prayers.  Please bring your Bible and your own 
beverage! 

For our gathering on the 14th we will put 
on the “armor of God” found in 
Ephesians 6 as we “suit up” for the 
challenges of the year ahead. 

The remainder of the fall will look at “The Wisdom 
and Lessons from Women of the Bible,” based on a 
book by Sharon Bream.  The study will focus on a 
pair of women each week, hearing their stories, 
contrasting their lives, and relating them to each 
other and to us. 

   Sept. 14 – “The Armor of God” 

   Sept. 21 – “Sarah and Hagar:  Women of the 
Covenants” 

   Sept. 28 – “Deborah and Jael:  Women of Valor” 

All women of the church and their friends , whether 
long time members or new to Bible study, are 
welcome. 

“The Scriptures were not given to increase 
our knowledge, but to change our lives.” 

                                                              D. L. Moody 

 
 

SEPTEMBER  MEMORY  VERSE 
 

This is what the Lord says ... “I am the Lord your 

God who teaches you what is best for you, who 

directs you in the way you should go.” 
 Isaiah 48:17 

 
 

                 *      *      *      *      
* 
Green Tip:  Our clothes dryers are the 
third-biggest energy gobblers in our 
houses, after the furnace and hot water 

heater. Using two to four dryer balls in your clothes 
dryer can reduce drying time by 30-50% without the 
chemicals and waste of disposable dryer sheets. 
They are usually made of felted wool, and are 



about the size of tennis balls. Go 
online to purchase them or to find 

directions to make them. 

Healing  &  Reconciliation 

You may remember Adrienne Daniels, Grief Counselor and Manager of Bereavement and 
Grief Services of Rochester Regional Health Hospice.  She conducted a Grief Workshop for 
us on Wednesday evening, June 16th via ZOOM.  Some of you expressed interest in her 
guided exercise using a Venn diagram as a way to reflect on the past couple of years of your 

life: the losses, changes, transitions, challenges, joys.  It is a drawing of three overlapping circles, labeled 
“Personal,” “Vocational,” and “Existential,” (or Spiritual). Adrienne has graciously given us permission to access 
this guided exercise for our personal use.  It is a recording that she prepared for her class of social workers at 
Roberts Wesleyan College.  A  link to the  meeting recording: 

https://rrh.zoom.us/rec/share/Y0mbQO8s4fD3hsElxdWwDZSOXyDq3NOJYMKtvdfHYfwYYkWNNoy

SpxP4yyRJt_Qt.3BK7T_mtanya-Y-f 

Adrienne will be joining us again via ZOOM on Wednesday, September 22nd at 7:00 P.M. to facilitate a group 
discussion on “Getting Unstuck.”  She says, “Sometimes we can feel bound by deep grief and emotions.  How 
can we release that which we feel is holding us back and create movement toward personal growth and 
possibility?” 

We on the HRSC Team are aware that many of you are asking when a Pastor Nominating Committee (PNC) 
will be formed.  We have invited our coach, Rev. Dr. Janice Lee Fitzgerald, who conducted a four-part 
Boundaries Training Series in May for us, to attend our next HRSC Team meeting.  She will provide us with 
resource material in preparation for helping us to design a process to discern our readiness for a PNC.  Our 
conclusions will need the approval of the Committee on Ministry of the Presbytery.  We ask that you bear with 
us as we work and continue your faithful commitment to WPC.  Meanwhile, we are blessed with a spiritual, 
caring, loyal advocate and partner in faith, healing and reconciliation, Pastor Phil Davis.  

The HRSC Team is available to meet with you if you so desire.  Pastor Phil is available on Tuesday or 
Wednesday mornings to come to your home with another member of the HRSC Team.  You may be in touch 
with any one of us on the Team to schedule a visit: Bob Blakey, Gayl Galen, Barb Hach, Karen Hunt, Alissa 
Mayer, Dick McNeary, Connie Rice, Karen Stoddard, Anne Waasdorp, Elaine Wilbert, Pastor Phil. 
 

WPC FINANCIAL UPDATE 

The WPC financial picture is stable as of the end of July. We appreciate that people have 
been keeping up well with their pledges. That has helped our income be at or above budget. 
Expenses have been below budget because many projects were in the preparation phase 
earlier in the year. A number of these projects will be completed in the second half of the year, 
bringing us in close to budget.  

Yellow Rose Sunday was in May of this year. Eighteen people contributed $1540 in 
remembrance of people who have been important in their Christian walk. This money goes to 
the Endowment Fund where it is invested, and the gains are used by the church as needed.  

Looking ahead, Stewardship Sunday will be on October 10th when the 2022 Pledge Drive will begin.  

Feel free to contact Connie Rice with any questions.  Connie56rice@gmail.com   (585) 703-0618 

TRUSTEES 
Have you noticed the new Social Room floor? 

In August, Trustees Dick Dodd, Bob Kizer, Gary Maier and John Wilbert, with the aid of a few Boy Scouts and 
other volunteers Brad Adams, Tony Hubbard, Herman Rolle, and Bruce Wainwright, removed the old tiles from 
the Social Room floor in preparation for the sanding of the floor by “Upstate Increte.”  The company then 
applied a vapor barrier before applying High Performance Epoxy with vinyl chips. This was followed with two 
layers of clear Polyaspartic Topcoat. Ready to go! (Thank you to the Maiers and Herman for the follow-up 
cleaning of the dusty kitchen!) 

Earlier in the summer, after two separate bouts of torrential rain downpours, our Sanctuary was flooded twice. 
The Trustees extensively vacuumed the carpet to remove the water. Outside windows were sealed, ditches 

https://rrh.zoom.us/rec/share/Y0mbQO8s4fD3hsElxdWwDZSOXyDq3NOJYMKtvdfHYfwYYkWNNoySpxP4yyRJt_Qt.3BK7T_mtanya-Y-f
https://rrh.zoom.us/rec/share/Y0mbQO8s4fD3hsElxdWwDZSOXyDq3NOJYMKtvdfHYfwYYkWNNoySpxP4yyRJt_Qt.3BK7T_mtanya-Y-f
mailto:Connie56rice@gmail.com


were dug, and professionals were brought in to view and clear drainage pipes and gutter downspouts. The 
Sanctuary should now be flood-proof. 

Please save the date of October16th for our in person Fall Work Day.. 

 

SUMMER  MISSION  NEWS 

The church had an active summer on the mission front. 

Summer Mission Projects 

This year the Mission Committee offered two 
very worthy local projects for Summer Mission:   

1) Bellas Bumbas, a Webster-based project 
that provides small “wheelchair-like” devices 
to greatly increase mobility for many 
physically challenged young children; 

2) Southwedge Food Program, a food 
cupboard which is currently located in the 
basement of the former Calvary St. Andrews 
Presbyterian Church building and which has 
had greatly increased demand for food 
since the pandemic began. 

As of this writing the close-to-final total of 
contributions is $ 5,287. 

Grace House 

We went to Grace House about 10 times this 
summer and did some drywall repair work and 
also painted the west side (including main 
entrance) of their main building and a couple 
other structures on that side. Thank you to 
everyone that participated! 

 

 
School Supplies 

The Mission Committee is very thankful for 
the overwhelming generosity of this  
congregation  for the many school supplies 
collected for Williamson Come-Unity Center 

and Eastern Service Workers. A special thank you to 
the children who attended VBS for their generous 
donations of glue sticks and markers. 

It is such a blessing that we are able to help equip so 
many children with the proper tools to 
start school. 

Summer Clothing Collection 

for Cameron Community Ministries 

Between mid-May and mid-June, thanks to your 
generous donations, we took 4 van loads of light- 
weight summer clothing to Cameron Community 
Ministries. Cameron especially appreciated them this 
year since they are still trying to recover from the 
pandemic. Stay tuned as we will very likely be 
collecting winter clothing sometime this fall! 

 
 

KENYA STUDENTS’ EDUCATION FUND 

The Mission Committee, with approval from Session, Stewardship and Budget, and Peace 
and Justice, is pleased to announce a new fund to support extremely poor students in 
Kenya for their high school expenses. Three Kenya students (two girls and one boy) began 
high school in early August with our sponsorship using this fund. 

The “seed money” for this new fund was taken from the re-purposed Ngcokovane Fund 
which had been used since the 1980’s by our Peace and Justice Committee to provide 
support to worthy Africans who were studying for the ministry or for some other Christian 

occupation.  It was named for Cecil Ngcokovane, a black South African pastor who spent several months with 
us in the mid-1980’s, but was then murdered shortly after he returned to South Africa as part of the Apartheid 
struggle. However, this fund became very difficult to administer for that purpose, and for the last few years 
went unused. 

Monies from the Ngcokovane Fund have already paid for the first year of schooling and will pay for part of their 
second year for the three needy students. However, paying for the rest of their second year and for their third 
and fourth years will depend on voluntary contributions from us.  We may even be able to support more 
students in the future if donations are sufficient! 

Anyone who would like to contribute to this new fund should make their check or other form of donation 
payable to “Webster Presbyterian Church” and designated for “Ngcokovane Kenya High School Students” on 
the memo line of your check or in some other way.  



And please try to attend the Sunday September 19th Adult Ed presentation after the service, as it will provide 
much more information about this new fund.   



 

 

CCCHHHIIILLLDDDRRREEENNN’’’SSS      CCCHHHRRRIIISSSTTTIIIAAANNN      EEEDDDUUUCCCAAATTTIIIOOONNN   

Our new church school year begins on Sunday, September 12th at 
9:30.  With a new school year comes a new 
Sunday morning program called SHINE.  

The SHINE class is for children in PreK through 5th grade.  It will include Bible 
lessons with Anita Brocker, chimes/bells with Jackie Anderson, and 
crafts/community service projects with Gayl Galen.  Each Sunday when the children 
are dismissed from worship, they will attend Praise and Worship in Room 2.  The 
room has been transformed into a children’s worship space with benches and a 
communion table.  We will begin with praise music and prayer before heading off to 
Room 3 for the morning class.  The lesson material is centered around The Fruit of 
the Spirit.  Each month we will focus on a different quality such as Love, Patience, 
Peace and Kindness.  The children will learn how to grow and nurture the  Fruit of 
the Spirit in their own lives and how to show God’s love. 

On September 20th and 27th, Anita Brocker will be teaching the children about communion.  Parents are 
welcome to join us for those lessons. 

Safety Guidelines 
Children attending the SHINE program will need to wear a mask when we are gathered together for the 
morning program.  All of our adult volunteers are fully vaccinated.  Thanks to WPC Trustee Gary Maier, there 
is a new ventilation system in Room 3 where our program will be held.  This system will help to circulate the air 
throughout the morning.  The classroom door will also be left open at all times.  We want your children to be 
safe and we want you to feel comfortable bringing them back to church.  It will be wonderful having all of our 
WPC kids back together again! 

Adult Volunteers are needed to help with the SHINE program as support for the lead adult.  No lesson 
planning or teaching is required.  By church policy, two adults are needed each week.  Currently we are unable 
to offer nursery care for children under the age of 3 as we are in need of additional adult volunteers to help with 
this area.  If you are fully vaccinated and would be able to help once a month in either the SHINE program or 
childcare, please contact Gayl Galen. 

Vacation Bible School 
After a long wait and months of planning, WPC was able to once again host a Vacation Bible School program 
for children of our congregation and families in Webster.  On July 26th, 27th and 28th the hallways and rooms at 
church were transformed into a railroad for Rocky Railway where the message was “Jesus’ Power Pulls Us 
Through.”  Even though our registration numbers were low with 18 children attending, the excitement was 
clearly present each and every day through music, crafts and Bible lessons.  As we said goodbye to the kids 
on the last day, they all asked if they could come back next year!  That’s the best “Seal of Approval” we could 
have asked for.  A special Thank You to all of our wonderful volunteers.  Our program would not have been 
possible without you! 

  Jasmine McCallum – Kindergarten/1st Grade    Anita Brocker and Connie Rice – 2nd Grade 

  Mary Vick and Beth & Sienna Petrino – Crafts    Karen Hunt and Andrea Hock – Snacks 

  Laura Blair – Adventure Station    Jackie & Bob Anderson and Betsy Barr – Chimes/Bells 

We are also grateful to all the teen helpers who took time out of their summer vacation to be part of our 
adventure.  Thank you to Jack Frenzel, Spencer Guck, Maddie Getman, Carly & Hannah Colicchio and William 
Woeller. 

*        *        *        *        *        *        * 
Green Tip:  It takes electricity to pump water to our houses. By reducing water use, we also reduce 
energy consumption. Low-flow shower heads that use 0.5-2.5 gallons per minute can save thousands 
of gallons of water per month. They are available for just a few dollars at most hardware stores.



 

                                   

                                                                     YYYOOOUUUTTTHHH      FFFEEELLLLLLOOOWWWSSSHHHIIIPPP   

Summer is coming to an end, but the fun is picking up at W.P.C. Youth Fellowship.  
We are calling all youth grades 6 through 12 to come join in the fun and fellowship, 
Sundays from 4-6 pm, except for when participation in a specific event requires a 
time change.  As you are marking all your school activities and work on the calendar, don’t forget to mark down 
the September Youth Fellowship activities and make them a priority in your weekly schedule!  

Youth fellowship begins on Sunday, September 19 at the Rochester Fringe Festival at the 
Airigami Viewing and Photo Op.  The unique balloon display is created with flair sure to 
provide selfie-friendly and fantastically fringy photo ops!  Please R.S.V.P. by 9/12 so I can 
arrange for drivers for this event. 
Audience members aged 12 or over must present a full proof of vaccination CDC pass or 
NYS Excelsior pass for entry.  It is recommended that we arrive 30 minutes in advance, so 

we will meet at church at 3:00 pm to leave at 3:10. 

Saturday, September 25 we will participate in the Presbytery of Genesee Valley 
fellowship and worship opportunity at Stokoe Farms.  This event at Stokoe Farms 
offers unique and wholesome family entertainment with 35+ activities: hayrides, 
pumpkins, farm animals, and special events.  The grounds and activities can be 
accessed anytime from 10 a.m. - 5 p.m.  The day also includes a worship service at 
11:30 that focuses on Peace and Global Witness, and a sandwich buffet at 12:15.  
Reservations for lunch are required by Thursday, September 16th: $5 per adult, FREE for youth under 18.  You 
may request tickets for the activities without reserving lunch, but must register by September 21st.  This event 
is rain or shine; there are indoor tables and seating.  There are many activities on the grassy area outside and 
in the Harvest Barn (worship & meal).  Please R.S.V.P. to me by September 15th to let me know your interest 
in participating and if you plan to be there for lunch.  

All youth grades 6 through 12 are welcome and are always encouraged to bring friends to youth fellowship. 
Youth Fellowship permission forms can found on the WPC website -- 

http://websterpres.org/files/Youth/YouthPermForm 2016-17.pdf 
Please bring the completed form to the first event.  Emails promoting the events are sent out weekly.  Help me 
to plan for our events by responding with your expected attendance whenever possible.  It is necessary to plan 
games, provide adult support, rides and snacks.  Anyone interested in receiving youth fellowship emails that is 
not currently on my distribution list should send me their contact information to youth@websterpres.org. 

Parents are encouraged to join the Youth Committee to help plan and run activities.  The Youth Committee 
meets the 2nd Thursday of the month from 6:30-8:30 pm in the Youth Room.  Some events require carpooling 
or more adults to run the event, so we will ask for adults to join us.  Adults are always welcome to join us in 
supporting our youth activities.  

Thank you for your support. 

Together in Fellowship, 

Wanda Nungesser  
Director of Youth Ministries 
youth@websterpres.org 
585-414-1337 

*        *        *        *        *        *        * 
Green Tip::  Monroe County has an EcoPark at 10 Avion Dr. near the airport.  They take zillions of 
items for recycling, such as appliances, tires, batteries, jewelry, electronics, light bulbs, metals, 
cooking grease, syringes, sneakers, textiles, and more!  For hours, and a complete list of where to 
recycle anything in Monroe County, go to monroecounty.gov/ecopark. 

http://websterpres.org/files/Youth/YouthPermForm%202016-17.pdf
http://monroecounty.gov/ecopark


  

 
Our family would like to thank the Session of Webster Presbyterian Church for allowing 
us to hold a memorial service for our father, Rev. Clyde L. Mellinger, Jr. pastor emeritus 
of WPC, on Friday, July 16.  We would like to thank all those who graced us with your 
presence, kind words and outpouring of love; the members who helped serve the punch 
and cake during the time of fellowship after the service; those who took care of all the 
logistics at the church; and to the members of Webster Presbyterian Church choir (as 
well as members of the Webster Methodist Church choir) for singing the anthem that 
was given in memory of our mother, Roxanna Mellinger.  Thank you to all of our friends 
for supporting us in our loss and for honoring our father. 

In Christ, Cindy Anderson, Charie Roberts and Lanny Mellinger 
 

 

 

 
                           New  
                     Addresses 

 
Lynda Haynes 

Atria  -  Apt. 115 

2006 Five Mile Line Road 

Penfield, NY  14526 

662-5816 

 

Marge Wells 

965 Cherry Ridge  Apt. 319 

Webster, NY  14580 

347-2241 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

  

HEART AND HAND 

Heart and Hand will meet 

September 17th 

9:00 a.m. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

WOMEN’S CIRCLE NEWS 
 

King Circle is meeting on Thursday, September 9th 
at 10:00 a.m. in Room 9/10.  Program:  Bible study. 
 
Naomi Circle is meeting on Wednesday, 
September 8th at 1:00 pm in the Memorial Room.  
Program: Games. 
 
Rachel's Circle is meeting September 27th, 7 pm 
at the home of Doreen Clark (684 Regina Dr., 
Webster).  Program: Conversation and fellowship 
around the fire to catch up with friends 
 

 

 

 

                             Church Office Hours  

                        beginning after Labor Day 

                           Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday 

                                      9 a.m. to 3 p.m.   

The office will be closed Mondays and Fridays.  

Contact:  265-9700 and office@websterpres.org 

 

 
 

 

      October Pathway 

             Deadline 

 Sunday, September 20th 

 

 

                    *        *        *        *        *        *        * 
Green Tip:  Each time before you fill up your gas tank, set aside a few $ toward making your next 
car electric. Then call a dealership and ask what electric cars they have available. The more 
consumers who ask, the more they will stock, and the more choices we'll all have. 

 

mailto:office@websterpres.org

